SOUTH EASTERN ORIENTEERING ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the SEOA Committee Meeting on 12th March 2020 at

Trinity Methodist Church, Woking, Surrey GU21 4LL.

1
Present

Simon Greenwood
SAX

SEOA Chairman

Angela Darley

GO

SEOA Junior Training Officer
Neil Crickmore
SO

SEOA Competitions Officer

Jon Darley

GO

Alan Leakey

SLOW


Mike Bennett

HH

David Dawson

DFOK

Mike Elliot

MV

Catherine Galvin
LOK

Apologies for Absence
Keith Marsden

HH

SEOA Secretary

David Saunders
HH

SEOA Treasurer
Philip Gristwood
MV

SEOA Fixtures Secretary

Susan Marsden
HH

SEOA Membership Secretary
Andrew Evans

DFOK

Barry Jones
SO
Janet Biggs

HAVOC
Alan Wallis

SN

Helen Errington
BOC coordinator
Scott Collier

Vice-Chair British Orienteering

 2. Minutes of previous Committee Meeting 
The minutes of the meeting held on 12th December 2019 were accepted as a true record.
3. Matters Arising
After the bad weather at Egypt Woods, the marquees need further repair and photos taken Action: MB
4. Update from the Board of British Orienteering

There is now a Betting Policy.

Child protection has been rated Satisfactory.
Scott Collier is leading the consultation on membership structure. Clubs should make comments direct to him. The Chairman will ask Scott whether the Board plan to table a preferred option at the AGM, because time is short to review that.
Action: SG
5. Development in SEOA

5.1 Junior Camp

PC had circulated a report (see Appendix A). The Committee welcomed SCOA taking this on and agreed to provide the requested subsidy of £30 per junior. In 2019 7 juniors were from SEOA clubs.

5.2 Planner and Organiser Training
PC had circulated a proposal (see Appendix B). Since then, SCOA had expressed an interest in supporting this. The Committee welcomed their offer, not only as a way of sharing costs, but as a step to making it more widely applicable. Expenditure of £400 was agreed, assuming SCOA match it.

For information, the videos will teach planning and organising at level D only. They will be aligned with E&CC’s CD of material for planning.

5.3 Future Development in SEOA
PC announced that he would be leaving British Orienteering at the end of March, as would his Northern counterpart. There is still some Sport England funding for these activities but it is unlikely there will be an individual with such a focus on Southern England. From 2022 on it is likely that Sport England funding will be more project-based than post-based.

2 options for development in SEOA were discussed:

· Bottom up, where clubs apply for grants for development activities that can roll out to other clubs.

· Top down, where SEOA have a development officer and / or sub-committee.

The committee agreed that the bottom up route should always be available and that the top down route would not be pursued in the short term.
6. Major Events
Completed Events
Interland – 2020

This was very successful, given that up to the last moment the weather and ground conditions had put the event in some doubt.
Future Events
British Championships weekend (21-22 March 2020)

The coordinators are closely monitoring the situation on Covid-19 and trying not to commit to spend.
Junior Home International (10-11 October 2020)
The Devil’s Punchbowl is earmarked for the individuals and Hankley for relays, and an open event, on the Sunday. DIO appear to have reverted to charging full adult rate for juniors, Peter Hart is addressing this with them.

British Schools Orienteering Championships (14-15 November 2020)
No change to previously reported status.
Southern Championships (7 February 2021)
MV have outline permission for South Ashdown.
Future Agenda Items

· SHI  (10-11 Sept 2022)  -need bright ideas for possible venues.
· Southern Championships (2024)
} Not discussed
· JK (2027)




}
6. Officers Reports

6.1 
 SEOA Chairman

Nothing to report
6.2        SEOA Secretary

The Secretary had submitted a report (see Appendix C). It was agreed that clubs could sell the old dibbers on for a small fee, all proceeds to SEOA. SLOW will coordinate with clubs
Action: AL

6.3       SEOA Treasurer

The Treasurer had provided a report (See Appendix D) on the current state of the Association’s finances. The meeting noted the report and the slightly lower deficit in the unaudited accounts than the previous estimate of £3k.
6.4
 SEOA Membership Secretary

The Membership Secretary had provided a written summary (See Appendix E). 
6.5       SEOA Competitions Officer

Several comments had been received on the SEOA competition structure. They are being reviewed.
The committee approved Helen Marsden’s appointment as a Grade B controller, having met all the requirements.

Version 3.9 of the Rules includes for level B events “17.10 The Controller must be Grade B or above and from a different region to the one staging the event. If, because of the location of the event, it is not possible to find a controller from another region the organising body may apply to Events and Competitions Committee for a rule waiver”. Several regions – not only those on extremities of the country – have protested about this. Clubs are recommended to be pragmatic in appointment of controllers for level B events.
6.6       SEOA Junior Training Officer

The Junior Training Officer had provided a written report (See Appendix F). JIRCs are 26-7 September hosted by SOC.
Clubs were reminded that SEJS can always do with help on tasks like control hanging as well as training. This could be particularly useful for coaches needing more experience before moving to the next grade.
6.7      SEOA and BOF Fixtures 

The MV SE League event postponed from 16 Feb is planned for November.

7. Any other business

The committee thanked AE for attending the Club & Member Conference and for his report, particularly on membership options.

CG reported that she has submitted comments on Running in Parks to Enfield BC, expressing an orienteering point of view.

AD is reviewing proposed changes to by-laws on access to Army land. The principal concern appears to be uncontrolled dog walking but there may be implications for orienteering.

AL has redrafted the old BOF Power Point planners’ course, including removal of mention of pin punches!

8. Date of next meetings 

11th June 2020 (including AGM) (at Trinity Methodist Church, Woking, GU21 4LH)
3rd September 2020 (Note change of date)
10th December 2020
APPENDIX A
SEOA Development 






March 2020

Proposal for New Forest Junior Camp 2020

Following the successful iteration of the New Forest Junior Camp 2019 during the November Classic, it is proposed to hold it again at the YHA Burley based on a similar format.   The main successes in 2019 were:

a) Satisfied children from a range of clubs, with energetic participation and socialising
b) Logistically went well (despite poor weather)

c) YHA offering a safe location, with an “all-in” service of accommodation and meals
d) Good set of parent volunteers, with range of coaching and junior supervision skills 
e) Benefit to the Nov Classic – 53 runners on Orange.  

The main changes proposed in 2020 are:

1. SCOA to take on the ownership of the camp.  BOF has signalled it now wishes to handover the camp to the region(s) and that the project will self-fund, without call on BOF development funds.  This means that monies will flow in & out from the SCOA bank account and SCOA owns the project risks (primarily financial and safeguarding related).  

2. Reduction to one night’s accommodation instead of two.   The reasons for this are:

· Easier for parents travelling to Salisbury City Race on Saturday morning

· Reduced total cost for parents & regions
· Reduced financial risk to SCOA
3. Marketing to start in April 2020, with tiered pricing to encourage early entry.  This helps to confirm a more accurate number of participants earlier with the YHA and avoid possible cancellation fees. 
4. Slight rise in the regional subsidy to £30 per junior

The training areas nearby – Bisterne & Wilverley – will remain the same.  Exercises will be changed slightly in case of any juniors who attend for a second time.  SOC were very helpful in 2019 to assist with zero cost land permissions with the FC, so we will be grateful for their assistance again.  In 2020, we can’t use SARUM EMIT kit due to the City Race, so we have allowed £75 in the budget to borrow cards and stations from another club.  

Phil Conway has committed to lead the project again in 2020 and Liz Yeadon will support.  

See separate plan budget for 2020. 

Approvals 

a) SCOA Committee agreed (at meeting on 5th March) to take on the ownership of this camp in 2020, including use of the SCOA bank account and managing the associated risks.   
b) SCOA has agreed to pay the deposit due in March 2020 to secure the main YHA hostel.

c) SEOA Committee is asked to approve joining the project again in 2020, with a funding request of £30 per junior from any SEOA club.   e.g. if 8-10 SEOA juniors attend, the total amount payable would be £240-300.   
APPENDIX B
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Online Officials Courses - Planners and Organisers
The objective of this project is to develop and deliver online officials e-learning courses, so that volunteer planners and organisers can gain the introductory skills needed whenever and wherever they want. This will avoid the need to arrange face-to-face courses, the associated travel and cost involved, and the potential cost of a tutor.  Once delivered, this will improve the availability of planners and organisers particularly for local events and activities across the south-east.  

This project has now been discussed with the BOF Volunteer Development leader Peter Brooke and Sarah Brown SLOW to enlist their support.   BOF has approved the concept of one region developing and testing a proto-type, and – once successful – then allowing BOF to distribute more widely, possibly to all regions.    
We will use the latest material from the planners course prepared by SLOW, and we have sourced a suitable organisers course.  

The detailed meaning of "e-learning" can vary widely in the level of sophistication and cost e.g. 

 - "Stick a Powerpoint online, and tell people to go through it"  ... all the way up to:

 - "An easy to use interactive e-learning platform with sophisticated integrated audio & video materials, online testing to reinforce learning, and user accreditation".  

For this project, it is proposed to complement existing Powerpoint materials with new, complementary video footage on various aspects of planning and organising.  For both courses, the videos will “follow the journey” of the planner and organiser: 

1) Scoping the task

2) Visiting the area

3) Examples of Good Practice

4) Executing on the Day

   

Finally, it is proposed to work up an online test for users to work through, that will be available via the web in a multiple-choice format.   There will be no link to any form of accreditation.   

Approvals

SEOA is asked to approve in concept a budget of £800 to fund 8 videos: 4 for planning and 4 for organising.   The detailed costings will be worked up in cooperation with Sarah Brown, using the experience in video production she gained from the well-received series of technical skills videos. 

The rest of the work is to be carried on a voluntary basis.  Phil Conway has agreed to lead the project forward, with Sarah’s support and he will identify any further voluntary manpower and technical skills needed. 

APPENDIX C

South East Orienteering Association

Secretary’s Report – 12th March 2020 

1. Just to confirm that the British Orienteering Third Party Liability

Policy was amended this year in order to include non-members.

2. Information regarding Safeguarding and relevant resources was sent by British Orienteering to all club Secretaries and Welfare Officers in February.

3. I have received the following e-mail text from Don McKerrow (SLOW)

Dear Keith,

As discussed today, I find myself in possession of 18 “old style” dibbers (222091 – 222110 but with 099 & 109 missing). I believe these belong to SEOA and were the ones Chris Robinson used for many years.

I don’t believe SEJS have any use for them and I’m not aware of any SEOA use to which they could be put. I would suggest that we look for a buyer, possibly a SE club, and see if we can turn them into cash either for SEJS, or JROS.

Can you please add your own thoughts and then see what the SEOA committee might think.

Regards Don


The SEOA Treasurer commented, ‘Not much to add. It would be good to sell them if we can — to boost SEOA funds’.
Perhaps the Committee would like to consider and make Don and/or I aware so that we can make appropriate arrangements.

Keith Marsden

APPENDIX D

	INCOME & EXPENDITURE  STATEMENT 04 MARCH 2020

	
		
	INCOME

	
	Subscriptions

	15.00


	Event levies

	329.40


	Miscellaneous 

	0.00


	TOTAL INCOME

	344.40


		
	EXPENDITURE

	
	Junior grants

	30.00


	Junior training / expenses

	102.19


	Equipment

	0.00


	English Orienteering Council

	0.00


	Development courses & conferences

	75.00


	Web site hosting

	0.00


	Room hire

	46.50


	Officers' expenses

	0.00


	Competitions

	701.99


	Miscellaneous

	0.00


		
	TOTAL EXPENDITURE 

	955.68


		
	SURPLUS/(DEFICIT)

	(611.28)


		
	Net Assets @ 1 January

	21,594.11


		
	TOTAL NET ASSETS

	20,982.83


		

		

			
			

	
	
	


REPORT FROM TREASURER MARCH 2020

1. The 2019 accounts are complete and with auditor. They show a deficit of £2,641, mainly due to heavy expenditure on development and the high numbers of juniors selected for national tours or squads. We also replenished – after several years – our stocks of SEOA colour award badges.
2. Income in 2020 is low due to the changes in the process for collecting SEOA subscriptions, which will see income in the final quarter of the year. 

3. The major expenditure so far this year has been the biennial restocking of SE championship medals (£702).
APPENDIX E

	29/02/2020
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	
	28/02/2019
	 
	Senior
	Junior
	 
	Total
	
	% increase
	
	% juniors

	BAOC
	
	7
	1
	
	8
	
	BAOC
	
	8
	0
	
	8
	
	0
	
	12.5

	CHIG
	
	32
	1
	
	33
	
	CHIG
	
	34
	2
	
	36
	
	-8
	
	3.0

	DFOK
	
	56
	13
	
	69
	
	DFOK
	
	57
	12
	
	69
	
	0
	
	18.8

	GO
	
	49
	23
	
	72
	
	GO
	
	43
	23
	
	66
	
	9
	
	31.9

	HAVOC
	
	5
	0
	
	5
	
	HAVOC
	
	6
	0
	
	6
	
	-17
	
	0.0

	HH
	
	153
	88
	
	241
	
	HH
	
	144
	108
	
	252
	
	-4
	
	36.5

	LOK
	
	47
	6
	
	53
	
	LOK
	
	45
	9
	
	54
	
	-2
	
	11.3

	RNRMOC
	
	1
	2
	
	3
	
	RNRMOC
	
	2
	2
	
	4
	
	-25
	
	66.7

	MV
	
	60
	12
	
	72
	
	MV
	
	58
	10
	
	68
	
	6
	
	16.7

	RAFO
	
	8
	0
	
	8
	
	RAFO
	
	5
	1
	
	6
	
	33
	
	0.0

	SAX
	
	82
	20
	
	102
	
	SAX
	
	87
	26
	
	113
	
	-10
	
	19.6

	SLOW
	
	153
	25
	
	178
	
	SLOW
	
	156
	25
	
	181
	
	-2
	
	14.0

	SN
	
	38
	16
	
	54
	
	SN
	
	38
	13
	
	51
	
	6
	
	29.6

	SO
	
	202
	63
	
	265
	
	SO
	
	202
	69
	
	271
	
	-2
	
	23.8

	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	
	
	
	 
	
	 
	
	 

	TOTAL
	 
	893
	270
	 
	1163
	
	TOTAL
	 
	885
	300
	 
	1185
	
	-2
	
	23.2


Membership Report for SEOA meeting March 2020

The report is for the end of February.

There has been a 2% decrease in membership this year although the numbers are very similar to 2017.

	2020
	2019
	2018
	2017
	2016
	2015
	2014

	1163
	1185
	1204
	1169
	1219
	1158
	1158


APPENDIX F

South East Juniors Report March 2020

4 lots of training since the last meeting. Thanks to HH, Slow & SO for the use of their areas. We are continuing to see 15-20 juniors at each session. In February we also had an indoor strength & conditioning session run by a teacher at Michael Hall School. 

At the recent Interland Ffion Bricknell (SAX) ran for England and Adam Conway (GO) was a reserve. 

Training days are scheduled for April & June. 

Not many details for JIRCs yet but it is SCOA, New Forest I think. We will be planning on taking a full team of 24 juniors.
SEOA Minutes 12 March 2020


